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APPENDIX V: Tracking 
According to SI 6.2., boats will be required to carry on board positioning equipment provided by the 
organisation.  

Rules and procedures for the use and installation of the tracking equipment on board: 

Friday, 4th April, devices will be available from 10 am at the Port Bo beach. Each sailor must personally pick 
up the correspondent device at the tracking desk. 

Devices will be delivered already on Stan By mode. Sailors DO NOT need to do anything to activate or 
deactivated the device.  

Each device has only one button which has no functionality. The TracTrac operators can manage the 
configuration of the system remotely. Anyway, sailors must not try to push the button placed on the device. 

Each sailor will keep the device until the last day of racing. Devices will need to be returned to the 
organization last day of racing. 

VERY IMPORTANT: Last day of racing, sailors must return the devices to the beach staff at the return points. 
Return points will be signalized. The participant will be the responsible of the device return. 

Where and how to fix the device:  

Device must be fixed on deck, next to the base of the mast clipping the carabiner as it is shown on the picture. 

       
Devices must stay fixed on deck all the times, even when the boat is not racing, or when stranded on the 
beach overnight. 

Remember SI 6.2 that says “No redress shall be given to a boat based on a claim involving this positioning 
equipment or the information it may provide through the display systems associated with it. This changes 
RRS 61.2”. 


